Alliance Shade Tree Commission and Committee Meeting May 25, 2022 at Don Pancho's Members present: Leigh Mainwaring, , Pat Stone, Kathryn Miller, Michael Greiner, Joe Mazolla, and Vince Obmann

Meeting called to order at 7:30 am by Chairperson Leigh and minutes approved.

Financial Report - \$4,153.29 is left in treasury with one bill outstanding for trees dedicated at the castle. GAF paid for plaques for Jack Peters and Charlie Grove trees..

Leigh wrote a grant to Civic Trust requesting matching money for 10 trees at Butler Rodman Park. Also requesting money from GAF for this years Athena tree and replacement of dead Athena trees, maintenance, and 2 fall tree plantings for Sally Ailes and Jim Ballor.

Vince proposed an update of the city's tree ordinance to be published in the Alliance Review and distributed to tree service and landscaping providers.

Joe displayed proposed plans for mall. Ohio Milk Containers to build on corner of Freshly and Main. Mac Trailer also bought additional land.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 am

Respectfully submitted, Kathryn Miller, Secretary